
   

Give A Cheer For The New School Year!  Page 1 of 12 

   
 

 

The Millgrove Chronicle 

 

September 2017 Edition 

 

 
 

Dates to Remember: 

• Beginning September 

18th, every Monday will 

be Pizza Day 

• Beginning September 

15th , every Friday will be 

popcorn day 

• Beginning September 

13th, every Wednesday 

will be Lunch Lady Day 

• Sept. 19 – School Council 

Meeting @ 6:30 

• Sept. 22 – P.A. Day (No 

School) 

• Sept. 28 – Terry Fox Run 

(Wear Red) 

• Oct. 3 – Picture Day 

 

    

 

 

 

Welcome back! We hope that you have had a fantastic 

summer break and you are eager to get the year at 

Millgrove School underway. 

This year, we will continue to foster your child’s strengths 

through their curiosity, creativity and possibility. We have an 

amazing staff that will help make that all happen. Through 

our morning announcements, students will learn more about 

how they can get involved in the many fun things that 

Millgrove offers. Parents and guardians – check out our 

monthly newsletters and our school website for important 

information and upcoming school events. 

Here at Millgrove, we are proud of our parent and guardian 

volunteers for their involvement and encourage those 

interested to view our website and contact the school. 

Please remember you are welcome to come and see me if 

you have any questions, concerns or simply would like to 

chat! 

Welcome back to the 2017-18 school year – let’s make it our 

best yet! 

Mr. D. Fede 

Principal 

 

Josh B, Penelope C, Hunter P, 

Katie-Lynn B, Alyssa C,   

Scarlette F, Cale C, Ethan P,   

Kody A, Claire S,  Julien T,  Maya V 
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Mrs. Bailey & Mrs. Zuzek  JK/SK 

Mrs. Mason & Mrs. Coakwell JK/SK           

Mrs. May    Grade 1 

Mrs. Frizell    Grade 1/2 

Miss Jackson (LTO)   Grade 2/3 

Mrs. Price    Grade 3 

Mrs. Dahmer   Grade 3/4 

Miss Bowen    Grade 4/5 

Mrs. Nedelko   Grade 5 

Ms. Corbett    Physical Ed. 

Miss MacCuish   French & Library 

Mrs. Hardy    LRT (PM only) 

Mr. Zagorac   Library  

Mrs. Cowell    EA 

Mrs. McBride   EA 

Miss Marrone   Office Administrator 

Mr. Fede    Principal 

 

Please remember that school organization is 

tentative until the end of September. 

 

Welcome Aboard! 

Welcome to our new 

Superintendent Sue Dunlop.  

We look forward to working 

together with Superintendent 

Dunlop to continue supporting 

Millgrove School.  

Visitors Please Report to the Office 

 
All visitors must first check in at the office.  If you need to see or pick up your child, Miss Marrone 

will page the classroom and have the student meet you at the office. If you are dropping 

something off, please label the item and leave it with Miss Marrone to avoid disruptions in the 

classrooms. For safety reasons, we are asking that parents do not visit classrooms on their own 

during the instructional day.  

 

Medical Information 

 
Based on need, your child will soon 

be coming home with medical 

forms that need to be completed 

i.e. asthma, anaphylaxis, diabetes 

etc. This information will be posted 

in your child’s classroom, the office 

and in the staff room so that all staff 

is aware. Just a reminder about 

Ryan’s Law – All students who 

require inhalers are able to carry 

them with them at all times. 

 

 

FORMS….FORMS….FORMS 

You have received and will be 

receiving many “very important” 

forms from the office. Please take 

the time to fill them out and return 

them to the school with your child 

ASAP.  The first class with all their 

forms back will win a pizza party! 
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DISMISSAL POLICY 

ALL students will gather in the 

gym at 3:05 pm for dismissal.  

· Students attending Day Care 

will continue with their 

regular routine. 

· Bus students will line up in the 

gym in their respective bus 

line and attendance will be 

taken. They will then be 

dismissed from the front 

door and escorted by the 

teacher on duty to their bus. 

· Any student being picked up 

will be dismissed through the 

gym door by the teacher on 

duty .  Parents or caregivers 

will wait outside the gym 

doors along the clear path.  

Please make the office and 

daycare aware of changes 

in afterschool/dismissal 

plans. 

  

 

Kindergarten Information! 

Kindergarten parents please note that all JK and 

SK students are to go into the Kindergarten Pen 

during morning entry. Please do not leave them 

in the main playground. The DECE’s will be there 

to supervise your children every morning.  

Volunteers! 

Please be sure to read the Volunteer Handbook 

published on our website. A reminder that new 

volunteers must provide a Vulnerable Sector 

Screening Criminal Reference Check (CRC) for 

review, and that documentation must be 

completed for each volunteer as outlined in the 

Policy Directive. Also, all returning volunteers 

must sign an annual offence declaration and 

should begin updating their Criminal Reference 

Check if the three year window is coming up.  

 

Student Fees 
School Fees this year will include Gr. 5 Yearbook, 

School Lunch Days (pizza days, Lunch Lady etc.), 

Snack program (popcorn, cookies, yogurt etc.), and 

Picture Day Pictures, These opportunities are voluntary 

for our families.  

Additionally, families will be asked to pay for costs 

associated with class trips.  Although the decision to 

participate lies with the parent/guardian, we believe 

that these excursions are valuable extensions of the 

learning that is happening in the classroom. 

In the event of a situation where a family is 

experiencing a hardship related to a school expense 

(e.g., a class trip), please contact Mr. Fede to 

confidentially work out a plan for participation.  
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Secure School Information 

During this term, Millgrove School is required to conduct at least 3 Fire 

Drills, 1 Lockdown Drill and 1 Evacuation Drill so that students are 

prepared in the event of a real emergency. Please do not be alarmed if 

your child tells you that the alarm went off at school. This is all part of 

Millgrove’s Emergency Plan of Action. 

 

 

HWDSB NUTRITION POLICY  

The HWDSB has an approved Nutrition Policy set forth by the Ministry of Education. The purpose 

of the policy is to guide school communities in the development of healthy school nutrition 

environments in which everyone is encouraged to make nutritious food choices and beverage 

choices.   

All food and beverages fit into one of 3 categories: serve/sell most, serve/sell less and not 

permitted for sale or to be served.  Currently, we are in the process of evaluating the food we 

serve and sell to our students to ensure we are following the guidelines set within the Policy.   

Below are a few highlights that reinforce the Policy & its implementation: 

➢ Food incentives or rewards are permitted for groups, clubs or classes as long as it 

complies with the standards of the policy. For example, cakes, donuts, candy or other 

sweets are not permitted for classroom birthday celebrations. Instead, families are 

welcome to sent in healthy snacks such as fruit or vegetable trays. 

 

➢ Nutritional standards do not apply to food & beverages available for purchase during 

field trips off school premises. 

 

➢ Schools are entitled to 10 Special Event Days in which food & beverages sold or 

served in schools are exempt from the nutrition standard outlined in the Policy. These 

10 days will be planned with staff and Council and will be sent to you in the near 

future.  
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For the 2017/18 School year, Millgrove will continue to 

communicate with families using our website. 

 

Please subscribe to receive updates at: 

www.hwdsb.on.ca/millgrove/subscribe. 
 

 

Subscribers receive an 

email notification when 

we post updates to our 

website. You can 

unsubscribe at any time 

using the link at the 

bottom of any notification 

emails. 

 

Most Millgrove updates are about school and/or board initiatives and activities, including 

newsletters. Updates may promote, advertise or offer for sale items including school pictures, 

yearbooks, books, food programs, event tickets, fundraising events or items, or similar events or 

offers to sell goods and services.  

 

We encourage our school community to subscribe to our website to save paper and 

comply with anti-spam guidelines. If you would prefer to receive a paper newsletter – 

please complete and return this form to your child’s teacher as soon as possible.  

 

I PREFER TO RECEIVE A PAPER COPY OF THE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER (beginning in 

October 2017) 

 

Student Name: _____________________________________________ 

 

Teacher:___________________________________________________ 

 

Parent/Guardian Signature: ___________________________________    

 

Date: _______________________ 
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